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31 October 2006 
 

ASX announces CFO appointment 
 

Australian Stock Exchange Limited (ASX) announces the appointment of Mr Alan Bardwell to the 
position of Group Chief Financial Officer (CFO), with effect from 4 December 2006. 
 
Mr Bardwell is currently the CFO of Citigroup (Australia/New Zealand).  He is a qualified (UK 
and Australia) chartered accountant with a strong financial services sector background gained over 
a 15-year career with Citi in Australia and overseas, having worked in the United States and Asia 
(Singapore, Hong Kong and China). 
 
 
 
For further information 
 
Media: 
Matthew Gibbs  
Manager, Corporate Communications 
(BH) +61 2 9227 0218 
(Mobile) 0411 121219 
matthew.gibbs@asx.com.au
www.asx.com.au/media
 
Or: 
ASX Media Office 
(BH) +61 2 9227 0410 

Investors and analysts: 
Dimitri Burshtein  
General Manager, Investor Relations  
(BH) +61 2 9227 0279 
(Mobile) 0414 629751 
dimitri.burshtein@asx.com.au
www.asx.com.au/shareholder  
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